






 
October 9th, 2007 

 
Mr. B.E. McGee, 
Chief Nuclear Officer, 
AECL Chalk River Laboratories, 
1 Plant Road, 
Chalk River, ON, K0J 1J0 
 
Dear Mr. McGee, 
 
Fifty years of successful operation is a remarkable achievement for NRU. 
 
As Canada's largest single investment in research infrastructure, NRU has been a clear example of 
how large-scale multi-purpose facilities can be run for the benefit of many independent user 
communities. Over its 50 years of operation, NRU has enabled ground-breaking research in the 
nuclear power industry, engineering, nuclear medicine and advanced materials. It has provided a 
handsome return on the original investment, both for Canada and the rest of the world. 
 
The Canadian Neutron Beam Centre that is based around NRU could not operate without the 
strong support of AECL and could not provide access to a world-class suite of neutron beam 
instruments without the power and flexibility of the NRU reactor. Key developments in neutron 
scattering methodology were made at NRU, most notably the triple-axis spectrometer designed by 
Nobel Laureate Prof Bertram Brockhouse and engineering stress mapper developed by Dr. Tom 
Holden. Both of these instruments are now to be found at every neutron beam laboratory in the 
world. These are just two of the many remarkable Canadian achievements that were enabled by 
NRU. 
 
As a long time user of the NRU facility, I have benefited directly in my research, as have the over 
400 members of the Canadian Institute for Neutron Scattering that I represent. We are proud to 
have been part of this important chapter in Canadian scientific history. 
 

 
Prof. Dominic Ryan, 
President, 
Canadian Institute for Neutron Scattering 
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B.E. (Brian) McGee, Chief Nuclear Officer 
Atomic Energy of Canada Limited 
Chalk River Laboratories 
Chalk River, Ontario 
Canada 
 
 
Greetings,  
 
On behalf of the Canadian Nuclear Society, and on the occasion of your 
50th anniversary, I wish to extend our sincere best wishes and congratulations to 
all those, past and current, who have contributed to the remarkable national 
treasure that is the National Research Universal (NRU) Reactor. We are 
confident that the NRU and its staff will continue to benefit millions of people 
worldwide through the production of life saving medical isotopes for many years 
to come. 
 
On behalf of the 1,150 members of the Canadian Nuclear Society (CNS), our 
congratulations and best wishes on this outstanding achievement. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
Eric L. Williams 
President 
Canadian Nuclear Society 












